# FINNEYTOWN SECONDARY PTA NEWSLETTER

PT/4\*
everychild.onevoice.\*

8619 Fountainebleau Terrace, Cincinnati, OH 45231

Back-to-School/October Issue 1

#### 2012-2013 BOARD

President. Donna Saul Vice President, Jennifer Richardson Recording Secretary, Lori Kleiman Corresponding Secretary, Sandra Haskin Treasurer, Michael Perry Council Delegate, lim Reeb Alt. Council Delegate, Joan Gordon Faculty Rep Don Behm School Board Rep Laura Horn Advocacy/Advisor Elise Fessler After Prom Veronica Bishop Community Service Joanna Eberhardt Flower Sale Dan Deitsch Gift Cards (Scrip) Leslie Gamble Kroger Gift Cards Tony Gast Grade Level 7 Rep Kim Fain Grade Level 8 Rep Dan Deitsch

Grade Level 9 Rep Linnea Eschenlohr
Grade Level 10 Rep Mary Jo Berlon
Leslie Gamble
Grade Level 11 Rep Joan Gordon

Grade Level 11 Rep Joan Gordon
Grade Level 12 Rep Kellie Smoker
Janet Cobbs

Hospitality Jen Rasp Membership

Mini-Grants Claire Snyder
Mewsletter Editor Donna Saul
Angela Murphy

Phone Books/Editor Safe Homes

Safe Homes Senior Ribbons

& Signs K. Staff Recognition Je Vol. Coordinator Ti Web Master B

Kellie Smoker Jenny Rasp Trent Richardson Bill Fessler

Dan Murphy

Angela & Dan Murphy

Tina Wuorinen

#### Contents

President's Message/Welcome 1

National/Ohio PTA

FINNEYTOWN PTA: 3

Scrip Card Budget

Friend to Children Community Service

SCHOOL NEWS

Teachers & Stuff

SPECIAL REFLECTIONS FORMS (Insert)

Reflection Guidelines

Look At Class 2012 6
Planning Ahead

ORDER FORMS 7

Membership Phone Books

List of PTA Board Standing Committees Volunteer Information

# PTA NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT....

The goal every year is to manage our budget in a way that allows us to continue supporting what our PTA Board and Membership consider to be important for our students attending the Secondary Campus. Each year, we budget for grants and scholarships, After Prom, senior class activities, teacher and student recognition, Community Service "Week of Giving," and more.

The biggest challenge for our budget committee this year was understanding the ramifications of the new Kroger Community Rewards program and how it affects the PTA and it's fundraising capabilities. When the PTA received its first check from the new Kroger program, we learned two things:

- 1) The quarterly payout was going to be less than before almost one/quarter of previous monthly payouts.
- 2) Kroger cannot provide a list of individual participants and their account balances due to privacy laws.

The result is a budget that will receive substantially less revenue and an inability to provide specific payouts to individual families. After a lengthy and thoughtful discussion, the Budget Committee decided it was only fair for the first check to be shared with FBOE to be used for band camp and the 8<sup>th</sup> Grade D.C. Trip since we believe this is from where the bulk of support came when the new program, Kroger Community Rewards, began May.

We are disappointed we cannot support individual families paying for band camp and trips at this time. However, we will continue supporting the Secondary Campus, and we hope every parent, teacher and community stakeholder will also continue supporting the school community by giving PTA the high five:

- 1) Become a PTA Member (Just \$5)
- 2) Buy a Phone Book. (Just \$5 and invaluable!)
- 3) Register your Kroger Plus card online **www.kroger.com** and designate Finneytown SecondaryPTA as your recipient for the Kroger Community Reward program. Have your Kroger Plus Card Number or phone number available. **FINNEYTOWN SECONDARY PTA's organization code is 80481**
- 4) Support fundraisers like the Scrip Card (see page 3) throughout the year & Flower Sale in March.
- 5) Volunteer by baking or helping out in Community Service when called upon.

Thankfully, I am not alone in my belief and support for what PTA does for this school community. I hope you will join me and so many other families, administrators, and teachers by making this <u>the very best year for our Class of 2013</u> and the rest of our students on campus.



Sincerely.

Donna Saul

# HIGH FIVE TO THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS SUPPORTING PTA THROUGH MEMBERSHIP AND/OR PHONE BOOK ORDERS, AND SPECIAL DONATIONS AS OF

9/10/12: Jim Acton, Amanda Angert, Ann and Chris Auffrey, Maria Bailey, Phillip Barnes, Jennie Baumgartner, Don and Tamela Behm, Kevin and Mary Jo Berlon, Conni Berns, Andrew and Veronica Bishop, Sandy Blais, Scott Borders, Dawn and Greg Bouman, Mike Brooks, Nancy Brown, Karlene Buerger, Hillary Buillions, Sue Burton, James Bush, Colleen Cradle, Bruno and Linda Carlsson, Brenda Carr, Joseph Cheesman, Shannon Cleghorn, Kim Collida, Shaunna Cace, Dan and Linda Deitsch, Beverly Denier, Jen Dinan, Joanna and Rob Eberhardt, Shana Elbrecht, Sherry Enderle, Glenda Esslinger, Christine Evans, Kim Fain, Bill Fessler, Elise Fessler, Sarah Fessler, Sonya Garner, Katie Garrett, Lana Gerber, Janet and Josh Germann, Brian and Richelle Gill, Colleen and Dennis Grogan, Chuck Grosser, Stephanie Haarlammert, Chris and Sharon Hadley, Brenda Hartman, Sandra Haskin, Renee Heath, Joe and Kelley Hickey, Ryan Hubbard, Connie Hudson, Rob Humason, Tim Imhulse, Shawn Isaacs, Jennifer Jeffries, Madeleine Jerger, Chris O'Connell, David Oliverio, Barb Osborn, Rebecca Page Rochelle Parsons, Michael and Valerie Perry, Sue Polter, Alison Pordash, Jennifer and Rob Rasp, Amy Reynolds, Eric and Heidi Rice, Megan Rivet, Vicky Rogue, Renee Rosensweet, Michael and Donna Saul, Bart and Penny Sauer, Deborah and Frank Sawyer, Miriam Schmidtgesling, Catherine Schmuck, Deb Semenick, Karen Sloan, Bonnie Smart, Claire and Dave Snyder, Jeff Spauling, Allyson Stacey, Lynne and Scott Steel, Julie Steimle, Sarah Stier, Vickie Stofel, Vicki and Brian Stump, Emily Styles, Robin Sutherland, Dan Sempruch, Sandy Tenhundfeld, Sarah Tepe, Bev Thal, Trudelle Thomas, Jenny Towner, Diana Trapp, Dennis Turner, Lyn Volz, Chandra Ward, Deliela Watkins, Carolyn Whitehead-Brown, Kate Wilson, Chris Wolferst, Tina Wuorinen, Jim Wulzelbacher, Michelle Yauss, Jennifer Zeller, Cara Zestermann, Beth and John Zimmermann.

(YOUR NAME/CORRECTIONS WILL BE ADDED HERE FOR NOV/DEC NEWSLETTER!)

# NATIONAL & OHIO PTA NEWS



# Sign-Up for Your SocialScout™



# MembershipToday!

Keep your kids safe while safeguarding their privacy and reputation on sites such as Facebook, MySpace and Twitter, using the Parent Tested, Parent Approved awardwinning parental intelligence system, SocialScout<sup>TM</sup>!

SocialScout<sup>TM</sup> is a dynamic, new webbased tool that helps you monitor and quickly analyze your child's social networking and mobile phone activity.

With SocialScout™, you will:

- Know who your child's online friends are
- Receive alerts when new requests are
- See what's being posted about your child
- Learn how and when your child is using technology
- Automatic translation of mobile textlingo and slang terms and more!

PTA Members receive a **10% discount** on service offerings from SocialScout<sup>™</sup>. Go to the PTA Member Benefits page to learn more about this special offer at <a href="https://www.opta.org">www.opta.org</a>



VISIT SECONDARY PTA'S FACEBOOK PAGE TO KEEP UPDATED ABOUT IMPORTANT, TIME SENSITIVE INFORMATION ABOUT OUR UNIT AND OHIO LEGISLATION.

#### **STATE UPDATE**

#### School-funding Hearings

The House Extended Subcommittee on Primary and Secondary Education hosted several hearings on school funding in July. The committee is using a website that includes the schedule for hearings, testimony presented and other useful information. The website: **studentlearningfirst.ohiohouse.gov**.

#### Sequestration in Ohio

The impact of federal budget cuts is expected to be about 8-10% overall for Ohio. According to a report by Senator Tom Harkin, Chairman, Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Labor, Health and Human Services, and Education, and Related Agencies, states and local communities would lose \$2.7 billion in Federal funding for just three critical education programs alone – Title I, special education State grants, and Head Start – that serve a combined 30.7 million children. Nationwide, these cuts would force 46,349 employees to either lose their jobs or rely on cash-strapped states and localities to pick up their salaries instead. In Ohio, 752 Head Start jobs would be lost, 3, 608 fewer children would be served, and \$22.4 million would be cut from the federal allocation. Ohio PTA will be keep updating you! Sign up on their website for alerts, join Facebook and Twitter also! Contact your Congressional Leaders NOW and let them know PTA votes! Go to www.ohiopta.org and follow the advocacy links to send a letter!

#### How can we create environments of expectation?

- 1. We should make sure that we know what's expected of our children in school. This involves attending their Open Houses/Orientations and making sure that we read every single piece of paper that comes home from school so that we know what the school's expectation is for our children.
- 2. Check their daily planner and online progress report system, if available, so that we'll know what their assignments are and how they're doing in classes.
- 3. Help them with their homework when needed. As much of a challenge as this may be, especially with new math, offer our assistance for those subjects that might require a little extra help.
- 4. Encourage our children along the way. Let them know that they can accomplish what they put their minds to, they can solve the problem, that they CAN...!
- 5. Be their biggest cheerleader! There are so many factors and people that can discourage them. Cheer them on and encourage them along the way. (Validate their feelings, too!)
- 6. Make sure that we create a positive, supportive, and safe place for them to flourish,
- 7. Get help for our children when needed. Get tutoring, counseling, afterschool help whatever is needed to help our children succeed.
- 8. Attend workshops, trainings, PTA programs, etc.
- 9. Allow failure as a learning experience. Allow our children to launch out on an activity even though they may fail. Not every child will make the sports team, student council, or debate team, but the efforts of trying out, preparing the speech for the election, or researching the issue are learning experiences.
- 10. Do research on their curriculum when forecasting time comes. Find out what classes are necessary to support their career aspirations.
- 11. Get to know our children's friends. Children are very much influenced by those who surround them. Make sure that they surround themselves with positive, studious, and goal-oriented friends, who will support and encourage them to succeed.
  - Excerpt from "Ohio PTA Newsletter" by Lisa Mack, President-elect OPTA

# SECONDARY PTA NEWS

SECONDARY PTA BUDGET FOR 2012-13	
Receipts	
Budget	
Checking (balance Sept. 1, 2012)	\$3,923.07
Savings (balance Sept. 1, 2012)	\$1,120.89
CD #1 (matures July 2013)	\$5,600.51
CD #2 (matures November 2012) \$5,418.34	
Administrative, Interest (all accounts - quarterly)	\$50.00
Fundraiser, Donations - General (ongoing)	\$600.00
Fundraiser, Flowers (spring)	\$2,500.00
Fundraiser, Phone Books (fall)	\$1,000.00
Scrip Gift Cards (ongoing)	\$150.00
Kroger (quarterly \$3,500)	\$10,000.00
Community Service, Donations (winter)	\$1,200.00
Membership dues (fall)	\$1,000.00
TOTAL RECEIPTS	\$32,562.81
Expenses	+600.00
Administrative	\$600.00
Administrative, Insurance	\$350.00
Administrative, President's Discretionary Fund	\$100.00
Administrative, Principal's Discretionary Fund	\$250.00
Administrative, Sunshine (sympathy)	\$100.00
Administrative, Postal Service	\$400.00
Administrative, carry over (CD matures in July)	\$5,600.51
Fundraiser, Flowers	\$2,100.00
Fundraiser, Phone Books	\$100.00
Fundraiser, Kroger payout, FBOE (band camp)	\$2,000.00
Fundraiser, Kroger payout, D.C trip (fall 2012)	\$600.00
Fundraiser, Kroger payout, FBOE (carry over)	\$5,820.00 \$2,317.08
Fundraiser, Kroger payout, D.C. trip (carry over)	\$2,317.08
Community Service, carry over Community Service, Donations (paid out)	\$1,420.00
Community Service, After Prom	1,800.00
Community Service, Parent recognition	\$150.00
Community Service, Reflections (art program)	\$50.00
Staff, Open House Hospitality	\$50.00
Staff, Conference Dinners	\$125.00
Staff, Social Work	600.00
Staff, Staff Recognition	800.00
PTA, HCC Events/Dues/Subscription/Pres. Pin	\$ 75.00
PTA, OPTA events	\$ 0.00
PTA, OPTA Membership	\$ 800.00
PTA, Programs	\$50.00
Scholarship, HCC	\$ 100.00
Scholarship, High School 2@\$500 each	1,000.00
Scholarship, 8th grade/D.C. Trip (2 @ \$600 each)	\$ 600.00
Scholarship, Mini Grants	\$1,800.00
Scholarship, Friend of Children Award	\$50.00
Students, Recognition (Certificates/Pins)	\$500.00
Students, Recognition (Senior Pins/Ribbons/Signs)	\$550.00
Students, Recognition (High School Yearbook Ad)	\$125.00
Students, Recognition (Graduation Reception)	\$200.00
Students, Spirit (Miscellaneous)	\$80.22
TOTAL EVDENCES	¢32 562 81

PTA's Chairwoman Joanna Eberhardt is looking for dedicated volunteers to help with PTA Community Service. She needs Volunteers for shopping, assembling, & delivering baskets. Contact Joanna at pta@finkyblu.com or look her up in the PTA FUNDRAISER Phone Book!

\$32,562.81

TOTAL EXPENSES

SECONDARY PTA'S **FRIEND TO CHILDREN AWARD** WILL BE PRESENTED AT A FUTURE FINNEYTOWN BOARD OF EDUCATION

#### SCRIP GIFT CARDS

PTA is happy to announce that our great SCRIP gift card program is available online. Access hundreds of gift cards throughout the year right from your own home! Buying your gift cards from Scrip provides additional funds for the Secondary PTA to support our students, teachers, and community. Books, equipment, trip scholarships, and even the couch in the media center have come from PTA grant money. Supporting these programs couldn't be any easier. To sign up and begin ordering gift cards go to the Great Lakes SCRIP family registration page at:

#### https://www.shopwithscrip.com/getstarted/register.aspx

You will need this Finneytown family enrollment code: 6DBCCEFF4861 for registration. Once registered, follow the links on the page for more information. Or follow the link on the <a href="https://www.finneytownpta.org">www.finneytownpta.org</a> and click "Secondary PTA" to follow the links there in the left margin. For more information contact Leslie Gamble, PTA SCRIP gift card coordinator, at finneytowngiftcards@yahoo.com



PTA strongly supports education in the arts. Many of the national finalists have been from right here in Ohio. As always, we will highlight the best of the best but bear in mind that this program is not about winning a contest. It is about creating excitement and involvement within our schools between parents, teachers and our students. As in years past, Elise Fessler will be coordinating the effort for Secondary PTA (Grades 7-12). Sandy Haskin will be the contact for the elementary schools grades K-6.

### Deadline is Nov. 7th

Only new pieces of artwork inspired by the theme are acceptable

Arts Areas: Students may submit works in any of the six arts areas: Literature, Musical composition, Photography, Visual arts, Dance Choreography, or Film/Video Production. Finneytown limits students to FIVE (5) entries in each art area. Only two (2) entries per art area can be winners.

Originality: Fach patry must be the original work of are student only.

**Originality:** Each entry must be the original work of **one** student only. Because the program is designed to encourage and recognize each student's individual creativity, help from an adult or collaboration with other students is not allowed.

**Use of copyrighted material is prohibited.** This includes the use of copyrighted cartoon characters or other such material in visual arts or photography entries. Musical composition and literature entrants are not to borrow from copyrighted material either.

**Children with Disabilities:** National PTA believes it is the right of parents to place their child in the Reflections Program grade division that best reflects the child's developmental age.

Entry Form: All participants are required to fill out and sign the OFFICIAL ENTRY FORM in its entirety. Students who have not completely filled out the form will not be eligible for the program. In situations where a

# SCHOOL WEB NEWS

#### **NATIONAL MERIT SEMI-FINALISTS**

Caleb Burton and Jeffrey Grogan, have been named National Merit Semifinalists in the 2013 National Merit Scholarship Program.

"Like many of our students, these two students have excellent academic records," Mr. Fisher said. "The students and their families deserve the most congratulations for this special honor."

As an academically talented high school senior, the two have the opportunity to continue in the competition for some 8,200 National Merit Scholarships, worth more than \$32 million, that will be offered next spring.

Caleb is the son of Dan and Sue Burton. He is involved in wrestling, National Honor Society, band, theater, choir and soccer. He has two younger brothers in the Finneytown School District. He plans to study biomedical engineering.

Jeffrey is the son of Dennis and Colleen. He is involved in National Honor Society, choir, theater, his church youth group and other orchestra and choirs in the city. He plans to attend **Taylor** University to study professional writing.

FROM WWW.FINNEYTOWN.ORG SCHOOL WEBPAGE

# **AFTER PROM? ALREADY?**

After Prom is an "all-parent sponsored event" so many hands are needed! Whether your flair is decorating, raising money, or running errands, please mark your calendar for the NEXT After Prom Information/Planning meeting to learn how you can be involved. The first meeting was held Sept. 19<sup>th</sup>. Next Meeting:

✓ October 17, MP Conference Room at 7 pm.

This year After Prom is being coordinated by Veronica Bishop and she doesn't even have a senior graduating this year! That's dedication! That's After Prom!

PLEASE MAKE THIS YEAR THE BEST! Questions? finneytownafterpromcommittee@gmail.com

PTA supports After Prom through a donation of \$1,800 so please consider buying a PTA phone book this year and registering your Kroger Plus Card with Kroger Community Rewards online. It's easy! Just go online to <a href="https://www.kroger.com">www.kroger.com</a>.

#### PTA Welcomes 9 new staff members

**Jacob Shafer**– Jacob will teach mathematics at the Secondary Campus. He received his Bachelor Degree with majors in Mathematics and Educational Studies, and a minor in music, from Denison University, where he also played football. Most recently, Jacob has attended the University of Cincinnati as a Woodrow Wilson Foundation Teaching Fellow, and will receive his Master's Degree in Curriculum and Instruction this summer.

Mark Jung— Mark is our new administrative assistant for the Transportation Department. He comes to us from Universal Transportation Systems, and brings with him knowledge of student transportation. He also has a background in inventory control, purchasing and material management. Mark is a Finneytown resident and parent.

**Brandae Sweetland**– Brandae is a Finneytown class of 2006 graduate and joins us as our new Kindergarten teacher. Brandae received her Bachelor Degree in Early Childhood Education from Miami University. After receiving her degree, Brandae lived and taught at an organization-sponsored orphanage in the Dominican Republic. She most recently taught Kindergarten at Carson School.

Carl Phlipot -Carl is our new Band Director and one of our new music teachers. Carl received both his Bachelor Degree in music education and his Master's Degree in Education and Curriculum from Bowling Green State University. He has previously directed marching bands and concert bands for Marion Local School, Glen Este Middle/High school and. most recently, Piqua City Schools. Under his direction, those various bands received several grand champion titles and earned consistent superior ratings at state adjudicated events. In Carl's own words, "Pride, dedication and determination have led me to success in education."

**Kimberly Lester**– Kim joins our Transportation Department as a bus driver. She comes to us from Mt. Healthy City Schools with 20 years of bus driving experience.

Jennifer Pike— Jennifer will teach Spanish part-time at the Secondary Campus. Jennifer graduated Cum Laude with Honors from the University of Cincinnati, with a major in Interior Design and a minor in Spanish. She most recently attended the University of Massachusetts, working toward a Master's in applied linguistics. She comes to us from Dallas, TX where she taught Spanish at the Yvonne A. Ewell Townview Center School of Science and Engineering. Jennifer is also proficient in American Sign Language and Portuguese.

Aimee Collins— Aimee comes to us from Florida State University, where she was a Graduate Assistant Conductor for the FSU Symphonic, Concert, Marching and Pep Bands, while earning her Master's Degree in Music Education. She earned her Bachelor Degree in Music Education from Miami University, Ohio, where she was a drum major. She has previously served as Band and Orchestra Director for Mad River School District in Ohio and Milford Exempted Village Schools. She joins us as a part-time music teacher.

**Jimmy Claire**— Jimmy joins our Transportation Department as a mechanic. He has 20 years of mechanic experience with Mt. Healthy City and Northwest Local School districts. He is also a Little League baseball and basketball coach.

**Beth Hofferber**– Beth is our new Vocal Director. She earned her Bachelor and several Master's Degrees from Miami University. She has served as Choral Director, music teacher and accompanist for North College Hill, Winton Woods and Lakota Local Schools. She has also been a full-time English and Advanced Composition teacher. Beth grew up in Greenhills and currently resides in Springfield Township.

■ FROM <u>WWW.FINNEYTOWN.ORG</u> SCHOOL WEB PAGE

# FINNEYTOWN SECONDARY PTA BOARD & STANDING COMMITTEES 2012-2013

President, Donna Saul Vice-President, Jennifer Richardson Recording Secretary, Lori Kleiman Corresponding Secretary Treasurer, Michael Perry Council Delegate, Joan Gordon Alternate, Jim Reeb Area Advisor, Elise Fessler Principal, Jack Fisher Faculty Representative, Don Behm	821-5714 donnahsaul@yahoo.com 521-6107 tjzhcr@aol.com 931-1535 lorikleiman@zoomtown.com 699-6827 sandra.haskin@wright.edu 521-7999 mvp14@aol.com 931-9595 joan.gordon@kaobrands.com 681-8681 jreeb1@cinci.rr.com 931-4234 bfsing@cinci.rr.com 931-0712 jafisher@finneytown.org 931-0712 dbehm@finneytown.org	
School Board Rep. Laura Horn	lhorn@finneytown.org	
Advocacy, Elise Fessler	9314234 bfsing@cinci.rr.com	
After Prom, Veronica Bishop finneytownafterpromcommittee@gmail.com		
Com. Service, Joanna Eberhardt	522-8675 pta@finkyblu.com	
Scrip Gift Cards, Leslie Gamble	919-9600 <u>aiyana1228@yahoo.com</u>	
Flower Plant Sale	761-8619 dpoofdaddy@fuse.net	
Kroger Com. Rewards, Tony Gast	729-1601 a_a_ gast@yahoo.com	
REPRESENTATIVES:		
Grade Level 7 Kim Fain	641-4551 kfain@cinci.rr.com	
Grade Level 8 Dan Deitch	761-8619 <u>dpoofdaddy@fuse.net</u>	
Grade Level 9 Linnea Eschenlohr	703-0858 prlinnea@rocketmail.com	
Grade Level 10 Mary Jo Berlon	931-6469 mjberlon@aol.com	
Leslie Gamble	919-9600 aiyana1228@yahoo.com	
Grade Level 11 Joan Gordon	931-9595 joan.gordon@kaobrands.com	
Grade Level 12 Senior Ribbons/Signs		
Kellie Smoker	931-9007 ksmoker@cinci.rr.com	
Janet Cobbs	931-6428 cobbsaj@gmail.com	
HospitalityOPEN		
Membership, Tina Wuorinen	521-1048 philtinaw@juno.com	
Mini-Grants, Mary Jo Berlon	931-6469 mjberlon@aol.com	
Newsletter, Donna Saul	821-5714 donnahsaul@yahoo.com	
Phone Book, Angela & Dan Murphy	522-1120	
Safe Home Pledge, Dan Murphy	522-1120 dailydiff@fuse.net	
Staff Recognition, Jenny Rasp	931-1448 jenrasp@cinci.rr.com	
Volunteer, Trent Richardson	521-6107 tjzhcr@aol.com	
Reflections, Elise Fessler	931-4234 bfsing@cinci.rr.com	
Webmaster, Bill Fessler	931-4234 <u>bfsing@gmail.com</u>	

# Still want to volunteer but cannot locate your form? Contact Trent Richardson <a href="mailto:tjzhcr@aol.com">tjzhcr@aol.com</a> and write into subject box, VOLUNTEER REQUEST, to help the Richardsons cut down on spam!



ENROLL NOW FOR THE KROGER COMMUNITY REWARDS PROGRAM.

Proceeds from purchases made by Kroger Plus Shoppers can go to Finneytown Secondary PTA supporting student life on the Secondary Campus. We hope you register your Kroger Plus Card to participate in the new Community Rewards Program. It's easy. Sign up online www.kroger.com by registering your current or new Kroger Plus Card under the blue tab "Services." Scroll down to the "Community Rewards" and begin there. Have your Kroger Plus Card Number or phone number available. FINNEYTOWN SECONDARY PTA's organization code is 80481 but it should come up automatically searching by our name. Questions? Please contact our PTA/Kroger Representative Tony Gast at 729-1601 or through email a\_a\_gast@yahoo.com.

#### YES! I WANT TO JOIN PTA! (CLIP OR COPY)

123: I WANT TO JOIN I TA: (CEIT ON COLT)		
RINT CLEARLY: RST & LAST AME: DDRESS: TY/STATE/ZIP:		
OME PHONE: ELL PHONE: MAIL:		
ist additional family members \$5.00 per family member: REMEMBER, ANYONE CAN BE A MEMBER! Add grandparents, neighbors, and friends who want to support OUR STUDENT!		
#2 NAME:		
Quantity x 5.00 per membership = \$		
THERE IS STILL TIME TO ORDER THE PTA PHONEBOOK! PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM ASAP!		
Quantity x 5.00 per book = \$		
Phone Book will be sent home with Student: (Please Print Clearly) STUDENT'S NAME: Grade Home Room		
• If there are no changes from last year's Phone Book, complete #1 only and write "same" in #2		
• If you are new to the district, complete section 1 & 2		
• We encourage everyone to participate, but if you want to "op out", check here and complete information in #1 below		
1. PRINT CLEARLY PARENT(S) OR GUARDIAN(s)		
Name:Address:		
2. PRINT CLEARLY STUDENT(s) NAME <u>AND</u> GRADE LEVEL K - 12		
TOTAL MEMBERSHIP(S) + TOTAL BOOKS= ENCLOSED AMOUNT \$		

MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO FINNEYTOWN SECONDARY PTA. SEND TO PTA TREASURER MICHAEL PERRY, 1037 THORNFIELD LANE, OH 45224 or drop it off at our PTA MAILBOX ACROSS FROM MS. OSBORN'S DESK IN THE MAIN OFFICE. Please do not leave cash!